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Dear Parents, 

 

With the end of Ching Ming Festival and Easter holidays, some survey figures have shown 

that the number of Hong Kong people suffering from influenza and being diagnosed with 

COVID-19 has increased significantly. The government calls on the elderly, children or high-

risk people with long-term illnesses to take special care. You are recommended to take your 

children who have not yet been vaccinated against the flu to get vaccinated as soon as possible. 

If you have suffered from COVID-19 or have been vaccinated for more than 6 months, your 

body’s immunity(antibody) has gradually weakened. It is recommended to receive an 

additional booster to enhance your immunity to resist viruses. In addition, the public is advised 

to wear masks to enhance self-protection when necessary, such as when attending to group 

activities and taking public transports. If you feel unwell and have symptoms such as fever, 

cough and diarrhea, you should seek medical advice soon so as not to delay treatment and 

affect health. 

 

In the first week after Easter holidays, Principal Mak was diagnosed with CIVID-19 for the 

second time on 17/4(Mon). She was recovered well once her rapid test result turned negative 

on 19/4(Wed). However, Ms. Wong, a K3 class teacher and Ms. Chu, a school clerk tested 

positive. Both need to take sick leave to seek medical treatment today. Now they stay at home 

to rest and take sick leave. We hereby wish them to get well soon. 

At present, quarantine-free travel has started to resume between Hong Kong, Mainland and 

other regions. The mobility of people is frequent every day, especially the closer contact 

between people during holidays. It may indirectly drive the virus to transfer in the community 

and threaten the health of the public so everyone must be aware of it. In view of this situation, 

we accept from now on that teaching staff are free to wear their own masks or use masks 

provided by our school during school working hours for personal health protection. Especially 

when distributing food to students, masks must also be worn for safety. 

 

We also recommend that you should wear masks to strengthen personal protection when 

picking up your children. If your children are in poor health before school and have any 

symptoms such as fever, cough, runny nose or diarrhea, please do not bring your children back. 

Instead, please take your children to see a doctor at once rest at home until he/she fully recovers 

before class. At the same time, please inform us for follow up. Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Wish all you good health and all the best! 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

General Office 


